
 

   

 

PORT OF TROON  
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

NO. 09 /2021 

 
DIVING OPERATIONS EAST PIER: PORT OF TROON 

 
BA CHART 1866 

 
Further to Local NTM 07/2021, NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Diving Operations are due to 
commence at the East Pier Ferry Berth on or around Monday 19th July 2021.   
 
Diving Operations are expected to continue for a period of approximately 3 days. The East 
Pier Ferry Berth and Linkspan will be unavailable for the duration of these operations.  
 
Workboats and Safety Boats will be in attendance. They will maintain a listening watch on 
VHF Channel 14. They will display at all times, the lights or shapes prescribed by the 
‘International Regulations For Preventing Collisions at Sea’. 
 
It is requested that all vessels/craft keep well clear of the East Pier area and exercise 
caution when navigating within the Port approaches, having due regard to their wash.  
 
Further information can be obtained from the Harbour Master’s Office. 
 

                                                                
 

www.abports.co.uk  
   

Captain Paul Matthews 
 

Harbour Master Ayr & Troon 
 

15th July 2021 
 

 
Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing Organisations should 
ensure that the contents of this Notice are known to the masters or persons in charge of their 
vessel or craft. 

 


